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Corpus Christi

Business Development
Commission

January 28, 1983

MEMORANDUM

Lifestyle Task Force Committee

Attached are minutes cf the Lifestyle Task Force meeting which includes
a list of the subcommittee assignments. Each subcommittee should meet
prior to our next meeting and, if possible, draft a preliminary report
for further discussions at the meeting.

I sincerely appreciate your willingness to serve the Business Development
Commission in this task force assignment. Our next meeting is scheduled
for Tuesday, February 8, 1983 at 12:00 noon.

I look forward to seeing you and working with you until our task is
completed.

s A/WW
Miriam Wagenschein
Chairman

1201 N. Shoreline .
PO.Box 640, Corpus Christi, Texas 78403

512/883-5511



MINUTES

CORPUS CHRISTI BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
Lifestyle Task Force
January 26, 1983

The first meeting of the Lifestyle Task Force was held Wednesday, January 26, 1983
at 4:00 p.m. in the Chamber of Commerce board room. Members in attendance were:
Ernest Briones, Romeo C. Garcia, Rev. E11iott Grant, Jim Gunn, Rick Harrison,
Judge Noah Kennedy, Dr. Vance Littleton, Dr, Jean Richardson, J. David Salinas,
Larry Tucker, and Dr. Miriam Wagenschein. Absent: Carlos R. Moreno, Dr. B. Alan
Sugg, Dr. Hector P. Garcia, and Robert M. Kendrick. Others present: Brodie Allen,
Rudy Gonzalez, and Elaine Black. :

Miriam Wagenschein opened the meeting by introducing the Business Development
Commission staff and Task Force committee members. Brodie Allen was asked to

give the group some background information on the Fantus Company. Dr. Wagenschein
stated that overall, the study on Corpus Christi was favorabie but, some issues of
the report would need to be addressed.

The purpose of the Task Force is to determine if the statements in question are
accurate. If not, some recommendation should be made on how it can be corrected.

Each subject assigned to the Lifestyle Task Force was discussed and then subcom-

mittee assignments were made. Lack of a four year college and engineering school -
Jean Richardson, Alan Sugg and Jim Gunn; Limited availability of apartments - Bob
Kendrick, Larry Tucker; School Bussing - Vance Littleton, Rev. Elliott Grant; Lack

of minority representation on the city council: Romeo Garcia - Chairman, Rick Harrison,
David Salinas, Larry Tucker; High violent crime index rate: Ernest Briones - Chairman,
Noah Kennedy; Climate - will be discussed by the entire committee at the next meeting.
The Business Development Commission staff will assist any subcommittees, if needed.

The next meeting of the Lifestyle Task Force is scheduled for Tuesday, February 8,
1983 at 4:0Q p.m.

?Ty%/‘) =)

Ru . Gonzalez™ <



